
 
  Year 6 Newsletter  Week ending: 06.12.19   

Hello,  
  
Homework: 
Mathematics:​  The homework this week is on dividing fractions. The 
children are expected to complete their homework for Monday. There 
is an example on the sheet of the methods we have practised in 
school.  
Spellodrome:​ The children are expected to achieve 500 points weekly. 
In addition to this, they are expected to complete the look, say, cover, 
write and cover tasks in their homework diary.  
Spelling bee:​The Year Six spelling bee will be on next Monday (9/12). 
The children will be tested on 20 of the words from the list sent home. 
The children have had these words for several weeks now and should 
have been completing the look, say, cover, write and cover tasks in 
their homework diary using these words.  
Reading:​ Children should continue to read at least three times per 
week; parents should denote all reading with a daily signature in your 
child’s homework diary. 
Some children also have additional comprehension sheet homework 
to help support their reading understanding. 
Topic:​ There is no compulsory homework for topic. However, optional 
homework project can be completed at any point this half-term. 
Homework projects are due to be shared with the class on Friday 10th 
January. Furthermore, you could support your child’s learning by 
reading, discussing and quizzing the content on the knowledge 
organiser. 
 
Well done 
This week the children have all completed progress tests in lessons. 
This has included a grammar and spelling test, a reading test and 
three maths tests. The children have all tried really hard with these 
tests and all gave 100%, so a big welldone to all Year Six.  
 
 
 
 

 
Reminders for next half-term: 
ThinkTank 
Next half term we will be visiting the Thinktank linked to our science 
and history lessons. A payment of £19.50 is payable on Parentpay. 
Unfortunately, we had to cancel our last trip at the start of the term 
and would like to avoid this happening again, so please contribute if 
you’re able to.  
 
Malvern payments 
A reminder that, if your child is going to Malvern, a deposit of £50 is 
required by Friday 13th December.  There will be a parent information 
meeting about this trip in the summer term. We will contact you 
closer to the time to confirm the date and time of the meeting.  
 
Forest rangers 
 Next week, all Year Six classes will be going to forest school with their 
buddies. All children should come to school in their uniform. They will 
need to bring a full change of clothing: a waterproof coat, waterproof 
trousers (if available) and wellies or waterproof boots. If they don’t 
have any waterproof trousers, please send jogging bottoms that you 
don’t mind getting muddy. It is quite cold so hats and gloves are 
important too. Due to the recent weather, forest school is very muddy 
so suitable footwear is a must. 
6G and RG (Miss Gough) Monday 9th December 10 - 10.55am 
6L and RT (Mrs Tomkinson) Wednesday 11th December 10 - 10.55am 
6C and RD (Miss Dixon) Friday 13th December 10 - 10.55am 
 
Christmas lunch 
On Friday the 13th December the children will be having their lunch 
time with their Reception buddy. They will be able to eat their lunch 
together - whether they are having a packed lunch or having 
Christmas dinner. 
 
Thank you, 
Miss Cox, Miss Gatfield and  Mr Laight 


